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To whom it may concern:

RE: Repeal and Replace of The Maine Board of Optometry. 

The Board is undergoing a review of all existing chapters including application for examination, license endorsement, telehealth standards, approved schools, license renewal requirements, fees, ethics, and continuing education.  Such broad rulemaking is required because the Governor signed a full repeal and replace of the laws as enacted by the 131st legislative sessions and the new law needs clarifying rules. Rulemaking authority is conferred by 32 M.R.S. § 19204.
To provide context to the current filing, the Board currently has three rules chapters:  

02  382   State Board of Optometry
Ch. 1     Examination; Approved Schools; License Renewal; Fees; Continuing Education

Ch. 2     Rules of Practice

Ch. 3     Enforcement, Disciplinary Procedures, and Appeal
The Board’s Notice of Public Rulemaking submission on July 24, 2024, included relabeling, strike-outs, and additions that may be confusing.  For example, the labeling of the new chapters as submitted on July 24, 2024, had incorrect titles that did not comport with the substance of the text of each chapter’s rules:

Chapter 1: Fees 
Chapter 3: License by Endorsements: 
Chapter 4: Treat Glaucoma. 
Chapter 5: Telehealth Standards, use and Limitations, 
Chapter 6: Code of Ethics. 

The board first received oral comments at its public hearing on August 9, 2024, at 1:00 p.m., and continued to accept written comments through 5:00 pm on August 20, 2024.  The board held a public meeting on August 30, 2024, to discuss and make changes to the proposed rule based on the comments, oral and written.  
The changes to the rules are substantial so the Board voted to send amendments out for additional public comment.  Because of the confusion and the Board’s desire for complete clarity, it offers a repeal and replace approach to better clarify what is new.  The Board accordingly proposes rules that reflect a repeal and replacement of the existing three chapters.  
In the revised proposed rules, chapters 1, 2, and 3 are repealed and replaced with the following clean version of new chapters which are numbered as follows:

Chapter 1: Initial Licensure and Renewal, Licensure by Endorsement, Fees, Continuing Education
Chapter 2: Advisory Rulings
Chapter 3: Enforcement, Disciplinary Procedures, and Appeals

Chapter 4: Telehealth Standards, use and Limitations, 
Chapter 5: Code of Ethics. 

Changes from the July 24, 2024, published rules are in bold and red text so it is obvious to the public what the changes are.  

The Board encourages the public to review the published revised rules and comment if the text gives rise to concerns.  
Sincerely, 
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